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COMMUNITY UPDATE

SEPTEMBER 5, 2018 Garage Sale

Call 250-286-1161 to register

Children are heading back to school this week — and here’s how you can help keep kids safe on
roadways and in school zones.

e A 30km/h speed limit is in effect in school zones from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. every school day, unless otherwise posted.

¢ Walk young children to school for at least the first week to ensure they follow a saferoute.

e Accompany children taking new routes or attending new schools.

e Instruct them to only cross the street at an intersection and use a route where the school has placed crossing guards.
e Leave your phone alone. Let calls go to voicemail and ignore text messages while driving.

e Remember using a phone at a stoplight is prohibited.

Find additional information about road safety for kids on ICBC’s website at
https://www.icbc.com/road-safety/teaching/Pages/road-safety-for-your-kids.aspx

PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE
OPPORTUNITY FOR INPUT
OFFICIAL COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT

File: P1800057

We're
Listening.

You are invited to attend a Public Open House and we hope to
see you there!

When: Tuesday, September 18, 2018
Time: 4:30to 7:30 p.m.
Where: Georgia Park Elementary School Gymnasium

678 Hudson Rd, Campbell River, B.C.
For more information,

please contact the
City of Campbell River
Development Services
Department at
250-286-5726 or
Kevin Brooks at
250-286-5748.

OPEN HOUSE
Tuesday
September 18, 2018
6:30 p-m.

Georgia Park
Elementary School
678 Hudson Road

What is the purpose of the Public Open House?

The Vancouver Island Motorsports Association (VIMSA) has
proposed a motorsports facility on city-owned lands adjacent
to the Campbell River Airport (YBL). To facilitate the proposal,
the applicant is seeking to amend the Official Community Plan
Proposed Land Use designation of the property from Business
and Industrial Service Centre Designation and rezone a portion
of the City-owned property to add the use of a motorsports
facility in the A-1 Zone. The Development Services Department
invites you to attend a public open house to learn more about the
project and discuss the City’s decision-making process regarding
OCP Amendments.

Development Services staff will answer questions about the
decision-making process and explain how residents can be
involved in the process.
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For more information, please contact the City of Campbell
River Development Services Department at 250-286-5726,
or planning@campbellriver.ca

If you have any questions, or are unable to attend and would like
to share ideas, please contact Development Planning Manager
Kevin Brooks at 250-286-5748 or kevin.brooks@campbellriver.ca
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